
Minutes 

South Licking Watershed Conservancy District 
May 16, 2017 (Tuesday) at 6 pm. 

Hebron Municipal Complex ~ 934 W. Main Street, Hebron 

Call to Order by Chairman Dan Blatter 6:15 pm 

Stand for the Pledge 

Roll Call – Directors: Dan Blatter and Linda Nicodemus 

Visitors – Tom Frederick (Harrison Twp. /St. Albans); Rob Platte & Charlie Prince (Union 

Twp.) 

Approve Minutes – April 18, 2017 – Dan made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted. 

Linda seconded. The motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report – $1,923.89 – Dan made a motion to approve. Linda seconded and motion 

carried. 

Old Business 

a. Finding another Director – Dan has not heard from anyone who had offered to 

speak to a few people regarding this vacancy.   

b. Log jam presentation - Ralph Wise (Village of Hebron Administrator) and Linda 

presented the Log jam information and the debris removal application from the 

Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District to the County Commissioners today 

at the meeting. The images she could explain the magnitude of the blockage that 

extends around 500 feet.  Linda stated that Boris Slogar (Chief Engineer with 

Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District) said that if the application could be 

completed and submitted they would be able to get it on the 2018 projects. The 

County Commissioners ask Denise Brooks (Licking County Soil and Water 

Conservation District Administrator) to fill the application and be the project lead. 

Joe Hart (Licking Township Trustee) attended the Commissioners meeting to 

support the project.  

c. Feeder Ditch – Dan stated that Jeff Martin and the County drone operator Jeff 

Robb were able to video most of the feeder ditch. Dan presented the video footage 

and discussed some of the problems that they found there. Most of the problems 

are due to age and lack of maintenance.  

New Business 

a. Buckeye Lake Dam project – Linda had sent a shorter version of the log jam 

presentation to Jonathan Ferbrache (Fairfield Soil and Water) and he submitted it 

to Kevin Holtsberry with ODNR and the Buckeye Lake project group. But Mr. 

Holtsberry stated that it isn’t within the scope of their project or in their 

jurisdiction. Charlie Prince discussed updates with the Buckeye Lake Project and 

issues with the contractor and the problems faced with them not allowing 

stormwater drainage into the lake. He said ODNR isn’t concerned with the South 

Fork Licking River and the additional water that they are releasing.  

b. The June meeting was cancelled due to Linda’s mission trip with her Youth 

Group.  

Motion to adjourn at 7:35 pm 

Next Meeting:   July 18, 2017 -- 6pm    Approved on ________________________, 2017 

___________________________________ 

        Linda Nicodemus 


